VERDERERS COURT

Wednesday 20th May 2020

PRESENTMENT BY THE BEAULIEU ESTATE

CATTLE BREAKING INTO PRIVATE PROPERTY

We are again having massive problems with cattle breaking into woods and fields, they are having to be turned out either by Robert or Chris (our forestry manager and the only member of staff I still have working in this strange time) on a daily basis!

This is an annual problem at this time of year and in in some areas is resulting in ancient hedgerows being destroyed as well as the hassle of constantly getting cattle out and we would welcome the Verderer’s consideration of the problem. Whilst we all appreciate we need to fence the animals out, as some of our tenant farmers have commented the fences are good enough to fence their animals in, but their animals are not hungry and it only seems to be a problem at this time of year, but every year.

I appreciate some of our fences are not perfect but Chris is repairing daily and Graham and Julian Pothecary are starting on further renewal next week. As you know we have already renewed several miles of roadside fencing recently but the truth is there appears to be too many cattle being allowed out on the forest too early when there is insufficient grazing for them, making everything on the inside of the fences look very attractive! They are now even jumping on top of the fences to get in. Please could the Verderers help by allowing less animals out early and wait until there is enough for them to eat on the Forest. 

Many thanks for your assistance.

Rachel Pearson
Resident Agent


